Dear People Whom God Loves,                                         
WHO BELONGS?
One way to have a close knit group is to have a group of people who are very much alike.  People who are different are not allowed to be a part of the group.  This group can become quite powerful and accomplish a great deal.  The problem is that what they accomplish enhances their values and promotes only their way of seeing things.  They, will likely, knowingly or unknowingly not see the harm it does to others who are not like them.
This wanting to be a part of a like-minded group is, I believe, deeply engraved in us.  Perhaps going back to the ancient tribal need for survival.  I suggest that this drive is enhanced or diminished by our childhood experience.

******

Thinking about this helps me to have a better insight into what church should be like and some clue about what is means to follow Jesus.  I will present a few scripture passages that tell us how “sin” divides us into the categories of good people and bad people and a perspective that can help us not to make this division.   

******

Mt. 5: 43-45

“For have heard that it is said, ‘You shall love your neighbor and hate your enemy.’ But I say to you, love your enemies, and pray for those who persecute you, that you may be children of your heavenly Father, for he makes his sun rise on the bad and the good, and causes rain to fall on the just and the unjust.”

Lk 15: 1-2

The tax collectors and sinners were all drawing near to listen to him, [Jesus] but the Pharisees and scribes began to complain, saying “This man welcomes sinners and eats with them.”  
Jesus didn’t push other people away, He didn’t put them on the margin or ostracize them.  He sat down and broke bread, listened to them, loved them, helped them to see their goodness and their ability to bend with God’s grace, a new path.  He loved them into a more loving life.

EPH 2:8

For by grace you have been saved through faith, and this is not from you; it is the gift of God.

******

The passage tells me that as we are graced to become more and more like our heavenly Father we will gradually not divide people into enemies and friends, into good people and bad people, into sinners and non-sinners.  We will gradually be able (by the grace of God) more often to see people as beloved of God.  This doesn’t mean that we can’t make a judgment, at times, that certain actions are bad (through our judgments are at times colored by our personal perspectives).  We can’t say how seriously or if a person has sinned.  That is because sin is an internal choice dependent on freedom and knowledge.  We can’t really know what is going on in another person’s brain.  Therefore, how can we label a person a sinner?  We need to make some judgment about behaviors.  I think we need to leave judgment about sin up to God.

When the way we live is reasonably loving, we need to be grateful not proud.  It could have been different if not for the grace of God.  People make us less open to allow LOVE (GOD) in.

******

Pope Francis wants to hear from all of us about our thoughts for the second half of the synod about family taking place in Rome.  This input has a special importance since those who will be making decisions at this synod have not had the same experience as those who have gotten married and raised a family.
The first half of the synod on marriage and family life took place last fall.  It touched on the following topics:  1. Inviting to Holy Communion those who are divorced and remarried without having the first marriage annulled.  2.  Simplifying the annulment process.  3.  Ministering to people whose sexual orientation is not heterosexual. 4.  People who are living together without being married.  5.  Natural family planning.  
******

There are two things that the synod will have to balance.  One is that there are moral standards that must be honored.  The second is that not everyone has the same ability to live up to those standards.  

Pope Francis uses two terms (as I understand them) to refer to positions that honor only one of the two.  Only honoring the moral standards is to have “hostile rigidity”.  Only to honor the second is to have “goodie-goodness”.

******

I believe that if we as a church are to follow Jesus’ example we will minister to people using both positions.  If we are largely in the first group and think of ourselves as the good people and the others as bad people, the ministry of the church to us is to help us see that we are caught in the spiritual sin of pride.  To realize that we are the beloved of God.  That our sin is just more hidden.  To be grateful that we are beloved of God not because we have earned it.  It is God’s gift to us.  Then we become open to receive the gifts of mercy and compassion.  We will then be able to see people’s struggles.  The wise see that we love them.  

If we are largely in the second group, the ministry of the church to us is to listen, to understand the struggles, to help people to realize that they are the beloved of God, that there is goodness in them and the ability with the grace of God, to change our path to becoming more loving and peaceful.

I see our mission as church (all of us) to love us into love.  Pope Francis speaks of church as a hospital for sinners.  We are all sinners.  We all need to be healed.  We sinners all carry each other.  We can do this because the LOVE that is God flows in and through us. 
I doubt that we will be able to be of much help to people very much until we are graced to see our own sins and are graced to know that the mercy of love that is there to heal us.

We are all sinners.  The merciful healing and love that is God is there for us all.  We all need mercy.  Mercy is there for us all. 

Smile, God Loves You, 
Father Clay
All are invited to share their thoughts and experiences.  All responses gathered will be included in the final report.  The deadline for submitting a response is March 10, 2015.
You can submit your contributions in four ways:

1.  You may submit a written response via mail:

Archdiocese of Saint Paul and Minneapolis

Attn:  Jean Stolpestad

226 Summit Avenue

St. Paul, MN 55102

2.  You may submit a written response via email:

stolpestadj@archspm.org
3.  You may utilize the electronic survey titled Marriage Survey located on archspm.org 

4. You may attend a listening session:

Holy Name of Jesus, Wayzata, February 12, 7:00-8:30pm

St. John the Baptist, New Brighton, February 23, 7:00-8:30pm

Hayden Bldg, St. Paul, March 3, 7:00-8:30pm

All sessions will be recorded in order to report accurately the comments of those participating.
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